
 
 

 

Dear Parents and Guardians, 

It has been a wonderful week across the Federation. Our Assemblies focused on our STAR Behaviour Code and 

the children have all been impressing their teachers with their kindness. This was especially shown on Wednesday 

when Mrs Kozlowski, our Trust CEO, came to visit both Knaphill Lower School and Knaphill School. Alongside 

senior leaders, she spent time in all classes across the Federation looking at teaching and learning. The children 

were engaged throughout all their lessons and they demonstrated brilliant behaviour at all times. Across classes 

Mrs Kozlowski saw children: writing poetry, designing their own theme parks, creating their own planets, 

investigating as scientists and being fantastic learners!  
 

A wonderful morning was had by all last Sunday by everyone that took part in the Surrey Half Marathon and 

5K events, the children did brilliantly, and ran the 2 kilometres Kid’s Race in an impressive time.  We would 

like to thank you all so much for your generous sponsorship - together we have raised an amazing £1,962.11 

(including gift aid) for the schools and we cannot thank you all enough! 

 

Wishing you all a wonderful weekend.  

 

Best wishes, 

Miss J. Concannon 

Federation Headteacher  
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

  
 
 

THANKYOU and Goodbye from Mrs Proctor!  

Yesterday we said our sad goodbyes to Mrs Proctor. 

Mrs Proctor would like to thank you all for your kind 

messages and cards. She is looking forward to 

spending time in her garden and will hopefully see us 

all again soon.  

 

 

 

Snacks in KS2 (Years 3, 4, 5 and 6) 

In the Early Years (Nursery and Reception) and Key 
Stage 1 (Years 1 and 2) the Government provides 
a piece of fruit as the children’s daily snack. In Key 
Stage 2 (Years 3, 4, 5 and 6) children are allowed 
to bring in a small snack with them, that they may 
eat mid-morning. This may be one of the 
following: 

 Whole or sliced fruit 

 Vegetable sticks, e.g. celery, carrot, 
pepper, cucumber 

 Bag of plain popcorn 

 Bread sticks 

 Rice or corn cakes 
Please help us to encourage the children to eat a 
healthy diet by providing them with a healthy 
school snack. For further ideas on healthy snacks 
please use the link below:  

https://www.nhs.uk/change4life/food-
facts/healthier-snacks-for-kids 
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